
Hi Jill

Apologies for the late reply to this email I had previously expressed Leysdown Parish 
Councils concerns in response to recent planning applications but not to you directly.

In general Leysdown Parish Council is against idea of 12 month residency for the following 
reasons:

 Leysdown Road Traffic congestion,  the alternate routes via Donkey Hill and Warden 
is inaccessible for most vehicles routes so when Leysdown Road closes due to 
accidents which is a common occurance its gridlock with long delays 

 Concern for speed of traffic on the Leysdown Road 
 Several times in the last year the parish has appealed for the reinstatment of CCTV 

camera which has always been denied 
 School places already under pressure with several Leysdown residents children not 

being able to get a place at Borden Grammar School due to increase in housing 
elsewhere on the island  

 No doctors surgery at Warden is already putting pressure on Leysdown Doctors 
Surgery 

 Limited employment opportunities locally especially in the winter months 
 The eastern end of the island already has issue with isolation need to consider 

increase is support services for elderly &  mental health 
 Parking issues are a constant issue with parking on double yellow lines and the 

crossing at Leysdown Shops 
 Very low number of PCSOs on Sheppey and limited police presence for the current 

population 
 Bus services are limited 
 LIttering and flytipping is a constant ongoing issue 
 More common in the seasonal months is concern for anti social behaviour 

My understanding that this planning to discuss this is taking place tomorrow would it still be 
possible to join this meeting online?

Regards,
Nicola 

Nicola Scott
Leysdown Parish Council Clerk


